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Public Service Commission

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER @ 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850

State Iorida

-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

DATE: September 29, 2015

TO: Carlotta S. Stauffer, Commission Clerk, Office of Commission Clerk
L

FROM: John Slemkewicz, Division of Accounting & Finance L)s

RE:

Document for Inclusion in Docket No. 150075-El, Petition for Approval of

Arrangement to Mitigate Impact of Unfavorable Cedar Bay Power Purchase
Obligﬂion, by Florida Power & Light Company

Please place the attached letter from Thomas Orvald (FPL) to Kimberly Bose, Secretary of the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC), in the docket file in Docket No. 150075-EI

The letter advises FERC that the transaction to acquire all of the outstanding ownership interests
in CBAS Power, Inc. was completed on September 18, 2015.
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Florida Power & Light Company, 801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 220, Washington, DC 20004-2604
Telephone: (202) 347-7082, Fax: (202) 347-7076

@

FPL

September 23, 2015

Via efiling

Kimberly D. Bose. Secretary

Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., Deputy Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission

888 First Street, NE
Washington, DC 20426

Re:  Florida Power & Light Company, Docket No. EC15-102_
Notice of Consummation

On July 2, 2015. the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) issued an
order in the above-captioned docket authorizing the transaction in which Florida Power & Light
Company will acquire from CBAS Power Holdings, LLC, all of the outstanding ownership
interests (Cedar Bay Interests) in CBAS Power, Inc., which is the upstream owner of a 250
megawatt generating facility located in Jacksonville, Florida (the “Transaction™)'. This letter is
to advise the Commission that the Transaction was completed on September 18, 2015.

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions regarding this matter.
Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Thomas C. Orvald

Thomas C. Orvald

Senior Attorney

Florida Power & Light Company

801 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 220
Washington, D.C. 20004

(202) 349-3497

thomas.orvald@fpl.com

Counsel for Florida Power & Light Company

Florida Power & Light Company, 152 FERC 161,013 (2015)





